High Point Condominium Owners Association

Board Meeting

Wednesday, July 14, 2010

Present:  Board Members Dale Taylor, Harry George, Ron Baumgart and Z&R Property Manager, Mike Mellinger.  In addition, Home owners Melinda Martinez and Rita Vinson roster were present 
The meeting was called to order by Board President, Dale Taylor.  The meeting was opened up to homeowners in attendance to discuss concerns they had. 
Melinda Martinez expressed a complaint  that Z&R Management is not fulfilling its contract. Specifically, she had complaints about her deck, as it has some knot holes that have not been fixed. 

Rita Vinson expressed concern about the meeting times, as many of the homeowners that work during the day are unable to attend. This was taken under advisement. 

Mike Mellinger presented his property manager’s report.  Major cost items year to date have been snow removal, Claim deductible for water damage to 6469 and 6479 McNichols Court. He also mentioned that the major upcoming repair items are painting, deck repairs and asphalt repair/ replacement. Mike recommended that a special assessment be put in place to cover the costs. Competitive bids for each of the items have not yet been completed. 

Ron Baumgart mentioned that the cause of the claim was a broken frozen/broken water pipe in 6469 McNichols Court and action should be taken by Z&R to recover the deductible .  Melinda Martinez, owner of 6479 McNichols Court stated the heat was off in 6469 McNichols Court and the unit was vacant at the time of the loss.
Rita Vinson  expressed  concern over the cost to replace the outside door of her building, 6415 McNichols Court.  She believed that an amount of $5000 was paid and requested financial information to include the invoice, as well as the front and back of the check where payment was made. (Note: Research on this matter outside of the meeting revealed that a bid in the amount of $2,853 was approved at the November 11, 2009 board meeting  and was awarded to J. Gartner Construction Services.  The amount paid was $2,853.00) 
 A request to approve window replacement at 6429 Jonathon Court was submitted.  This was approved on the condition that the color used is Almond .
The meeting was adjourned at 2:15 P.M.

Respectfully Submitted
Ron Baumgart- Treasurer

